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- PUBLIC NOTICE – 
 

October 1, 2025 
 

Court Operations During Lapse in Appropriations 
   
Notwithstanding the lapse in government funding, the Bankruptcy Court and Clerk’s 
Office in all divisions currently remain open and are operating under normal 
business hours until further notice.  
 
Additionally, please note the following:   

• Status conferences, hearings, and trials are proceeding as scheduled, unless 
the parties are notified otherwise.   

• All notices, motions, orders, emergency applications, and other filings will be 
processed in normal course, until further notice. 

• The Clerk’s Office shall continue to receive and process new bankruptcy cases 
and adversary proceedings. 

• The Clerk’s Office shall continue to collect fees and costs, and deposit into 
the Treasury. 

• Electronic filing (CM/ECF) and PACER remain available. 
• Until further notice, the Clerk’s Office is open under normal business hours: 

Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 
 

Pietro Cicolini  
Clerk of Court 


